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A X )  recommended the Local 21 54 use the new "Check Request Form" when requesting the office 

staff to prepare union disbursements. This will serve as a better back up for miscellaneous union 
disbursements and will help categorize them by expense code. Additionally, it was recommended that old 
files of back up documentation be retired to the storage area and cleared out of the files so that only the 
current years records are maintained in the office. 

3Cc1 ; also noted that Carpenters Local 2154 has excellent separation of powers by officers and office 
employees. This makes for good checks and balances for handling dues, writing checks, making deposits 
and transfers, auditing financial records by trustees and your accountant auditors. Your use of Quick 
Books is also an excellent tool in maintaining your financial records. Additionally, it was noted that new 
Office Manager Sarah Ryan was of great help and assistance during the audit and she should continue to 
be a valuable asset to the union. 

Finally, I want to extend my personal appreciation for you and your entire union's cooperation b d  
courtesy during this compliance audit. Ewe can be of any assistance in the fbture, please do not hesitate to 
call. 

Sincerely, 

Michael Duvalf 
District Director 
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